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‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/Carers,
On Monday, Claire Homard Chief Officer Education and Youth, Wynne’s representatives and other Flintshire County members, visited school for a tour of the new extension. They were very pleased with the improvements and were keen to talk to the Reception children about their new classroom. They all commented on how well behaved the children were. Well done Reception!
Years 3-6

This week it was lovely to welcome Dragon Sports Leaders to school. Key Stage Two pupils (Years 3-6,) received a session of badminton and a session of Boccia.
In badminton, the children learnt how to grip the racket accurately, use the overhead clear shot, and serve using the forehand and backhand method.
In the afternoon, the children learnt about Boccia and how to play it. They learnt that it is a Paralympic sport which was designed specifically for people with disabilities but can also be played and enjoyed by anyone. The children participated in a Boccia tournament and are very keen to play again.
All pupils have also been learning some Welsh songs and preparing items for our St David’s Day Service which will be shared online after the half term break.

Years One and Two

Years One and two went on a local walk this week, looking at human and physical features and thinking about the local landscape. They have painted some lovely Kyffin Williams pictures which are now on display in the corridor. Ardderchog Dosbarth Un!
Nursery and Reception

Reception have been very busy this week making leek and potato soup in our new community room. There was a lovely aroma in the corridor and the children said it tasted delicious. Well done! Nursery children have been painting with leeks! Da iawn!
Extra Curricular Clubs

The following Clubs will be running next week.
Monday: Drama (Years 5 and 6)

Wednesday:  Activity Club (Years 1 and 2.)

Wednesday: German (Years 5 and 6.)
Polite Reminder

 In the interest of everyone’s safety, please DO NOT reverse by the car park gates and in the immediate vicinity of the school. This is NEVER permitted. Thank you for your support.

Half Term Break

We finish for half term on Friday 18th February. Children return to school on Tuesday 1st March. (Monday 28th February is a staff training day.) 

 Aura Libraries
Aura Libraries are taking part in a fantastic campaign to provide activities and support wellbeing for our local children and young people between 0-25 years old during February and March.  Please find link attached.

https://winterofwellbeing.readingagency.org.uk/
 
Climate Champions- They are also running two online creative writing courses starting in Spring 2022. Please find the information below.
For children aged 9-11.

Half term: Monday 21st February to Thursday 24th February 11am to 12.30pm

After School: Tuesday 1st March 2022 for 4 weeks, 5pm to 6.30pm.

Courses will be held via Zoom with Aura
Participants work will be showcased at a special event and will be shared on our e-book platform

To register for any of the courses please email

charles@readnowwritenow.org.uk
‘Is your child concerned about climate change? Aura are running a FREE course on how to write powerful and persuasive stories on the theme of climate change as part of our Winter of Wellbeing activities for young people. Led by author Charlie Lea, young writers will be guided on how to write amazing stories on what we can do in order to try and save our planet. These stories will then be uploaded to our e-book platform and there will be an opportunity to read out stories at a special celebration event’
 
#FCCBeKindOnline

A new campaign called #FCCBeKindOnline launched on Flintshire’s website on Tuesday 8th February. The aim of this campaign is to raise awareness of responsible use of the internet and social media and end cyber bullying in our communities. ‘Be Kind Online’ is a simple but important message that unfortunately can get lost in the millions of online communications made each day.
 The Council wishes to demonstrate its commitment to this message and encourage everybody to embrace respect, empathy, and kindness online. The campaign will also promote the safe and positive use of digital channels when communicating with Council services. The dedicated web page on the Council site aims to raise awareness of the #BeKindOnline message where the Council will ask everyone to pledge. The Council have designed five pledges for each of the following categories: 
( an Individual (young person or adult) living in Flintshire 
( a Flintshire School 
( a Flintshire Business
 ( a Club or Community organisation in Flintshire
Frawddeg y Wythnos
Beth welest ti ar y teledu?           What did you see on the TV?

Fe gwelais i                    I saw………………………………………………………….

Have a good weekend,
Kind Regards

Rachel Critchell
[image: image3.jpg]%,
U
h
¥s
golion
\aﬂ“g\‘



[image: image4.jpg]Eco-Schools
Award 2011

auy
:u'“'

A

Eco-Sgolion
Gwobr 2011




 Headteacher

Ysgol Gynradd Brynffordd


Brynffordd


Treffynnon


Sir y Fflint


CH8 8AD


01352 713184





Brynford CP School


Brynford


Holywell


Flintshire


CH8 8AD


01352 713184











